

Waiakea High School Daily Bulletin



Bulletin# 009 Friday August 13, 2010 SY 2010-2011

GENERAL

SENIOR YEARBOOK PHOTO

If you are graduating this year and you have yet to make an appointment with Reed and Jay Photography to take your photos, you need to contact them immediately at 935-9922. No appointments will be scheduled after August 27th, so make your appointment right away. As a reminder, if you do not make this appointment, you will not be featured in the senior section of the 2011 yearbook. See Mrs. Castillo in D-201 for more information. - K. Castillo

FALL PREP COURSES FOR PSAT & SAT I @ IOLANI SCHOOL

For Juniors: <u>PSAT/SAT I Prep Course</u> - The 4 - Saturdays before the October 2010 PSAT/NMSQT test. Cost is \$290 (includes handouts & practice tests), 16 hrs. Sept. 18 & 25. October 2 & 9. 8:00am - 12pm.

For Seniors: <u>SAT I Prep Course</u> - Sept. 18 & 25th. October 2nd. 8:00am - 12pm. Cost is \$230. 12 hrs. Registration and payment accepted online at <u>www.iolani.org</u>. (under "Attending 'Iolani") to view course discriptions and to download the registration form. Registration & payment must be done online. For more info. please call the Iolani School Special Programs Office @ 943-2262. Or come to GRAC. All expenses are the sole responsibility of the student. - *N. Okinaka*

PAAC AFTER SCHOOL GLOBAL STUDIES CLASS

After school Global Studies Course (0.5 Social Study credit) offered starting August 31 to December 2nd. Classes will be Tuesdays and Thursdays from 3:00 to 5:15 pm. All grades welcome to take the class. Please come to C-202 at recess and Lunch to sign-up. First come first serve for the 15 seats available. - *J. Alipio*

CLUB DAY TODAY:

Don't forget to come to the quad during lunch recess to check out the various clubs that Waiakea High has to offer. Also, if you want to get involved with your class or SGA activities go to your respective class/SGA table and sign up for activities. This is your chance to get involved! - *D. Tanabe*

HOMECOMING COURT NOMINATION FORMS:

Students interested in running for the 2010 Homecoming Court may pick up a form during recesses in E-103 beginning Friday. All forms are due by the end of morning recess on Tuesday, August 17. No exceptions! To run for a court position, a student must have paid his/her dues, clear all obligations, have a 2.0 GPA or better and no failures in a core course during last school year's fourth quarter. In addition, if a student has had an in-school or out-of-school suspension prior to Homecoming, he/she will not be allowed to run and/or serve on the homecoming court. - D. Tanabe

NEW MEMBERS FOR KEY CLUB

All students interested in becoming part of the largest student service organization and the mightiest Key Club District in the world, come to an introductory meeting at Q-201 (Mrs. Sato's room) during lunch on Wednesday, August 18, 2010. Bring your claim ticket from Club Day to get your "random prize" and find out all about joining the Waiakea High School Key Club! - K. Sato

SCHEDULE CHANGES

Completed schedule change forms need to be returned to your counselor as soon as possible. The last day for schedule changes for errors, summer school corrections or off-campus passes is Friday, August 13th. If you have any questions, please see your counselor. Thank you! - *H. Tagawa*

OPEN TENNIS

Starting immediately, the tennis courts will be open to all Waiakea High School students on Tuesday and Thursday afternoon. We will open the courts at 4 o'clock and close at six. Those who attend must provide their own tennis racquet, balls and non-marking sneakers. - *J. Higa*

ATTENTION SOPHOMORE MANTAS

Are you bored? Want something to do? Stop by the Quad today during lunch recess TODAY & visit the Class of 2013 Manta Ray table. Sign up to help a committee or two so we can have a GREAT year!!! - T. Kawada

UH-HILO UPWARD BOUND PROGRAM

Attention Freshmen and Sophomores: are you thinking about college but don't know where to start? Do you want to learn how you can afford to attend college? Do you need help with your study skills or improving your GPA?

Upward Bound may be able to help! Upward Bound is a college prep program that helps high school students prepare to enter and succeed in college. If you are interested, please see your counselor for an application and details. - A. Vicente

CREDIT UNION CLOSED

Sorry for the inconvenience, but the Waiakea Student Credit Union will be CLOSED today due to Club Day in the Quad. Please visit our table in the quad for more information on becoming a member! - S. Kojima

SOPHOMORE CLASS TSHIRT CONTEST

Hey all you artists in the C/O 2013! If you would like to show off your talent and support the class, start thinking and designing this year's t-shirt. Designs must include the following: C/O 2013, manta ray, WHS logo and be 1 or 2 colors. Your designs must be submitted to Mrs. Kojima, B-201 by 1:00pm on August 19th, 2010. The winner will receive a FREE class shirt! - S. Kojima

SPORTS

MEETINGS

FACULTY & STAFF